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RECOMMENDATION 

1. Approve the Summer Food Service Program Standard Food Service Agreement 2022 with
the Los Angeles Unified School District (LAUSD) in the form attached as Attachment 1 of
this Report and effective June 13, 2022 (“Agreement”) for the preparation and delivery of
specified meals under the Summer Food Service Program;

2. Authorize the Department of Recreation and Parks’ (RAP) General Manager or designee to
execute the Agreement; and

3. Authorize the Chief Accounting employee or designee to pay the LAUSD Food Services
Division under the terms and provisions of the Agreement.

SUMMARY 

RAP’s Summer Food Service Program (aka “Summer Lunch Program”) provides nutritious 
lunches to children from ages 1-18 years old at over 100 facilities.  The Summer Lunch Program 
is funded through the United States Department of Agriculture (USDA).  RAP will enter into an 
agreement with LAUSD to procure summer lunches for RAP’s Summer Lunch Program for a 
ninth consecutive year.  LAUSD has agreed to provide each individual lunch at RAP designated 
sites at a price of $4.76.  LAUSD meets the USDA nutrition standards for providing summer 
lunches.  Additionally, LAUSD has agreed to meet the requirements of the City of Los Angeles’ 
Good Food Policy. 

RAP is requesting authorization to pay LAUSD through the Agreement, for the provision of 
summer lunches.  The Agreement is in the process of being approved by the LAUSD Board of 
Education.   
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of Education Summer Food Service Program (SFSP) to fund the Summer Lunch Program. The 
SFSP grant application was submitted on May 5, 2022.  The Summer Lunch Program is set to 
operate June 13, 2022 to August 8, 2022. 

FISCAL IMPACT 

Projected expenses for the Summer Lunch Program for 2022 are approximately $970,000.00; 
which includes the cost of lunches, program monitors, and other program costs. The anticipated 
reimbursement is $830,000.00.  RAP will complement the grant in the amount of approximately 
$140,000.00.  

STRATEGIC PLAN INITIATIVES AND GOALS  
Approval of this Board Report advances RAP’s Strategic Plan by supporting: 

Goal No. 2:  Offer Affordable and Equitable Recreational Programming 
Outcome No. 1 Improved health and social equity for young Angelenos 

This report was prepared by Bertha Calderon, Management Analyst, Metro Region. 

LIST OF ATTACHMENTS 

1) Agreement between LAUSD and RAP, Summer Lunch Program
2) Report No. 22-098










































